EAST GOSHEN TOWNSHIP CONSERVANCY BOARD MEETING AUGUST 10, 2016

The East Goshen Township Conservancy Board held a regularly scheduled meeting on Wednesday, August 10, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. at the Township Building. In attendance were: Vice Chairman Erich Meyer, Scott Sanders, Walter Wujcik, and John Scheidt. Also present was Janet Emanuel, Township Supervisor.

Call to Order

Erich called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance & Moment of Silence

Erich led those present in the Pledge of Allegiance and then asked for a moment of silence to remember those who serve in our military and our first responders.

Minutes

The minutes of the July 13, 2016 meeting were approved.

Sub-Division Review

1420 Strasburg Road - Jim Brandolini, Developer, was present and showed the Board members the plan for the new driveway. The area of disturbance has been expanded and contains 115 trees. Jim hired Shreiner Tree Care to do the count of trees which shows 375 trees are 6" or larger. He wants to remove only 68 trees, so the houses will be placed to save trees. The Stormwater Management basin for Lot 3 will be moved to the north so there is no possibility of overflow into neighbors' yards. The Board members will meet next Monday, August 15, at 5:30 pm at the Township Building to do a site walk.

Liaison Reports

<u>Paoli Pike Trail</u> – Janet reported that the Township has received another grant for the trail. This brings the total received to \$2,886,000. They will be able to start the engineering plan soon.

Any Other Matter

<u>Clymers Woods</u> - Scott dropped off tree wrap for Mark Miller to use on new trees. He will tag the trees that need to be removed. Wood chips should be put at the base of all trees to prevent damage from weed wackers. Erich mentioned that some limbs are not growing right and need to be pruned. Scott will check.

<u>Red Oaks</u> - Scott reported that there is a Red Oak blithe. This is a large family of trees. The Township has had to remove several. Pruning should be done in the winter and, you have to be careful when working on healthy trees. The disease can be spread via the tools. Scott will have an article for the next newsletter.

CB 8-10-16 final 1

<u>Reservoir Road wetland</u> – Walter mentioned that Ginnie Newlin sent an email stating that maintenance needs to be done at the Reservoir Road wetland. The Board members will do a site walk here on Monday too.

<u>Community Day</u> – Erich reminded everyone that Community Day is Saturday August 27, 2016 at East Goshen Park.

Adjournment

There being no further business, Scott moved to adjourn the meeting. Walter seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m. The next meeting will be September 14, 2016.

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Kiefer Recording Secretary

CB 8-10-16 final 2